OCTOBER 21, 2020, REGULAR BOARD MEETING

The Stanton School District Board of Directors met at 5:30 p.m. on Wednesday, October 21, 2020, in the High School Library for a regular session. Vice President Travis Taylor called the meeting to order with Director Sally Stoakes present. Director Amy Tibben joined the meeting by phone. Additional attendees were Superintendent David Gute, Business Manager Shirley Maxwell, and Board Secretary Tammy Boyer. 

APPROVAL OF AGENDA
Director Stoakes made a motion to approve the agenda with a second by Director Tibben. The motion carried unanimously.

CONSENT AGENDA
Director Tibben made a motion to amend the September 16, 2020, minutes to add Board Policy Code No. 203 and approve the consent agenda of past minutes, reports, and bills with a second by second by Director Stoakes. The motion carried unanimously.

SUPERINTENDENT UPDATE
Superintendent Gute reported that the students and staff have responded well to wearing masks full time. The Corner Conference principals will be deciding about the conference regulations for basketball. There is a facilities plan in the board folder for the board to look over. Replacing windows needs to be the first thing to be done. Director Stoakes wondered if a Spirit Shop could be put into the entry way of the high school for students to purchase items. Director McDonald will be the board delegate to the ISAB Conference next month. Our certified enrollment is up 4 students. 

PRINCIPAL UPDATE
Superintendent Gute shared Principal Katie Elwood’s update. The junior class has done a cookie dough fundraiser and is now offering a driveway stencil of the school logo. Thank you to the PTSO for providing cupcakes for our entire student body and staff after they had participated in Healthiest State Walk. Volleyball had a victory over Essex in the first round of regional play on Monday night and will play CAM tonight at home. The football team had a victory over Murray in the first round of playoffs last Friday and will play CAM on Friday. The Conference Science Fair will be virtual this fall. The NHS Induction was moved to November 10 and there will be Covid guidelines in place for the ceremony. The Veteran’s Day Program will be a virtual event this year. The class will record the event and share the video on the school website and Facebook page. The teachers met with Mr. Kevin Whitehill, our shared district learning coordinator with Fremont-Mills. FAST Screening is done each fall, winter, and spring. 100% of the K-6th grade had been tested. The Scholastic Book Fair will be online this year. Parent/Teacher Conferences are being set up in a phone or virtual format.

GOOD NEWS
Thank you to generous donors who helped our students and staff enjoy a treat from Kool Kats on October 14th. 

NEW BUSINESS
DISTRICT DEVELOPED SERVICE DELIVERY PLAN COMMITTEE
Director Stoakes made a motion to approve the District Developed Service Delivery Plan Committee with a second by Director Tibben. The motion carried unanimously.

OPEN ENROLLMENT
Director Stoakes made a motion to approve Myla Bingochea for open enrollment from Villisca into Stanton for the 2020-2021 school year due to a move with a second by Director Tibben. The motion carried unanimously.

Director Tibben made a motion to approve Bentlee Clay for open enrollment from Villisca into Stanton for the 2020-2021 school year due to a move with a second by Director Stoakes. The motion carried unanimously.

Director Stoakes made a motion to approve Whyatt Clay for open enrollment from Villisca into Stanton for the 2020-2021 school year due to a move with a second by Director Tibben. The motion carried unanimously.

Director Tibben made a motion to approve Cameron Fink for open enrollment from Stanton into Villisca for the 2020-2021 school year with a second by Director Stoakes. The motion carried unanimously.

Director Stoakes made a motion to approve Gavin Ford for open enrollment from Red Oak into Stanton for the 2021-2022 school year with a second by Director Tibben. The motion carried unanimously.

Director Stoakes made a motion to approve Lillyan Ford for open enrollment from Red Oak into Stanton for the 2021-2022 school year with a second by Director Tibben. The motion carried unanimously.

Director Tibben made a motion to approve Claire Gomez for open enrollment from Stanton into Red Oak for the 2020-2021 school year due to a move with a second by Director Stoakes. The motion carried unanimously.

Director Stoakes made a motion to approve Gabriel Gomez for open enrollment from Stanton into Red Oak for the 2020-2021 school year due to a move with a second by Director Tibben. The motion carried unanimously.

Director Stoakes made a motion to approve Lucas Swanson for open enrollment from Stanton into Essex for the 2020-2021 school year due to a move with a second by Director Tibben. The motion carried unanimously.

BOARD POLICY REVIEW
Superintendent Gute presented School Board Policies Code No. 410.1 (Substitute Teachers), 410.2 (Summer School Licensed Employees), 410.3 (Truancy Officer), 410.4 (Education Associate), 411.1 (Classified Employee Defined), 411.2 (Classified Employee-Qualifications, Recruitment, Selection), 411.3(classified Employee Contracts), 411.4 (classified Employee Licensing/Certification), 411.5 (Classified Employee Assignment), 411.6 (Classified Employee Transfers), 411.7 (Classified Employee Evaluation), 411.8 (classified Employee Probationary Status), 412.1 (classified Employee Compensation), Classified Employee Wage and Overtime Compensation), 412.3 (Classified Employee Group Benefits), Classified Employee Tax Shelter Programs), 413.1 (Classified Employee Resignation), 413.2 (Classified Employee Retirement), 413.3 (Classified Employee Suspension), 413.4 (Classified Employee Dismissal), and 413.5 (Classified Employee Reduction in Force) for first reading.

Director Stoakes made a motion to approve School Board Policy Code No. 203 (Board of Directors’ Conflict of Interest), 406.5 (Licensed Employee Group Insurance Benefits), 406.6 (Licensed Employee Tax Shelter Programs), Licensed Employee Resignation), 407.2 (Licensed Employee Contract Release), 407.3 (Licensed Employee Retirement), 407.4 (Licensed Employee Suspension), 407.5 (Licensed Employee Reduction in Force), 407.6 (Voluntary Early Retirement–Licensed Employees)m, 408.1 (Licensed Employee Professional Development), 408.2 (Licensed Employee Publication or Creation of Materials), 408.3 (Licensed Employee Tutoring), 409.1 (Licensed Employee Vacation–Holidays-Personal Leave), 409.2 (Licensed Employee Personal Illness Leave)m, 409.3 (Licensed Employee Family and Medical Leave), 409.4 (Licensed Employee Bereavement Leave), 409.5 (Licensed Employee Political Leave), 409.6 (Licensed Employee Jury Duty Leave), 409.7 (Licensed Employee Military Service Leave), and 409.8 (Licensed Employee Unpaid Leave) with a second by Director Tibben. The motion carried unanimously.

ADJOURNMENT
Vice President Taylor adjourned the meeting at 6:22 p.m.  The next regular meeting for the board is set for November 18, 2020, at 5:30 p.m. in the High School Library.


												
Travis Taylor, Vice President					Tammy Boyer, Board Secretary
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